Minutes of the University Faculty, May 23, 1958

A student who has been dropped a second time shall not be readmitted to the University.

Each student shall be presented with a copy of the rules that deal with probation, dropping for low scholarship and readmission. He shall be responsible for being familiar with these rules and with their relationship to his situation.

Change the first paragraph under Classification, by deleting "except that his classification shall not be advanced when his grade point average is less than 2.0".

The probation rules shall be effective for all students registering in the University for the first time in September, 1958, and for all other students in September, 1959.

The Faculty adjourned at 4:15 p.m., C.S.T.

re are

10

k.

fy

nt

and has

who fails

Charles F. Elton Secretary

Minutes of the University Faculty June 16, 1958

The University Faculty met in special session Monday, June 16, 1958, at 10:00 a.m., Central Daylight Time. President Dickey presided. Since it was a special meeting and held at an hour when the class schedule is heavy, no record of absences is reported.

The minutes of the special meeting of May 23, were read and approved.

The meeting had been called at the request of the Faculty of the College of Law for the purpose of recommending to the Board of Trustees three persons who had completed all requirements for the degree of Bachelor of Laws and who needed to have their degrees conferred in time to allow them to take the State Bar Examination in June. The University Faculty approved the recommendation of the following persons for the degree of Bachelor of Laws:

Louis Joseph Amato Max Martin Smith James Lewis Williams

Dean White stated to the University Faculty that some students had taken work at Camp Robinson under the impression that they were to receive residence credit; that the University's policy had changed more than once, but that it had not been the intention to allow the residence to satisfy

Minutes of the University Faculty June 16, 1958

the senior residence requirement. In view of the misunderstanding and the inconvenience to some of these students, he moved that full campus residence credit be allowed to those undergraduate students who completed courses at Camp Robinson during the summer sessions of 1955, 1956, and 1957. The University Faculty approved the motion.

The Faculty adjourned at 10:25 a.m.

Charles F. Elton Secretary

Minutes of the University Faculty, July 14, 1958

The University Faculty met in the Assembly Room of Lafferty Hall, Monday, July 14, 1958, at 3:00 p.m. President Dickey presided. As it was a special meeting, no absences were recorded.

The minutes of June 16, were read and approved.

Dean White presented resolutions on the deaths of two members of the University staff who had died since the last meeting of the University Faculty, Dean of Men Emeritus T. T. Jones, and Mrs. Florence O. Stout, former professor in the Department of Physical Education. The University Faculty voted that these resolutions be accepted and included in the minutes and that copies be sent to the respective families.

RESOLUTION ON THE DEATH OF THEODORE TOLMAN JONES

Dean Theodore Tolman Jones was born at Manchester, Kentucky, April 15, 1877. He taught school in Clay County from 1890 to 1895. He received his secondary school education from private teachers in his home community and from the Academy of the University of Kentucky of which Walter Patterson was then the principal. In 1897 he came to the University of Kentucky and studied Latin and Greek under John H. Neville who was the first Professor of Latin and Greek in the University. He received his B. A. Degree at the University of Kentucky in 1902 and was made an instructor in Latin the same year. He advanced rapidly to the rank of Assistant Professor and became Professor and Head of the Department of Ancient Languages and Literatures in 1909. This rank he held until he went on change-of-work in 1947.

In 1908 he received the M. A. in classical philology from Harvard Vuniversity, and the Ph. D. in classical philology in 1929 from the same institution. In 1916 he was a student at the University of Chicago.